A Department of the City of Cambridge, Massachusetts

## Minutes from the Meeting of June 26, 2013

Board members present: Mertin Betts (chair), Lucy Murray-Brown, Ann Coyne

City Staff present: Executive Secretary Brian Corr, Project & Outreach Coordinator V. Muna Kangsen

The meeting was called to order at 6:10 P.M.

## Review and approval of minutes from the meeting of May 29, 2013:

The Board reviewed the minutes from the meeting of May 29, 2013 and approved them unanimously on motion from Board Member Murray-Brown, seconded by Board Member Coyne.

## **Report from the Staff:**

Executive Secretary Corr informed the Board that the annual conference of the national Association for Civilian Oversight of Law Enforcement (NACOLE) will take place in Salt Lake City from September 22 to 26, 2013, and that the departmental budget includes the costs of travel, registration, and accommodations for one Board member to attend the conference. Corr noted that the regular meeting date of the September meeting of the Police Review & Advisory Board is scheduled for the same week as the NACOLE conference and asked Board members to consider scheduling the meeting to another date. Corr mentioned that the Cambridge Police Department will be doing "ride alongs" for the members of the clergy in August and September, and said that he would check with the CPD if Board Members could participate in the "ride alongs."

Outreach Coordinator V. Muna Kangsen reported that he has scheduled a number of outreach with neighborhood organizations in Cambridge. Kangsen said that he will provide details to any Board members interested in participating.

## Adjournment:

The meeting adjourned at 6:30 P.M on a motion by Board Member Coyne, seconded by Board Member Murray-Brown.